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From the Community Minister

Greetings

Dear Friends,
Our 2020 Annual Report magazine gives us cause to review the past year, 
noting the many challenges and, yes, the many accompanying graces in our 
world, in our country, and also right here at St. Francis Community. Like you, 
we’ve had to adapt and change how we’ve lived and how we’ve served those 
in our care.

We have kept you all in prayer amidst the many challenges of the COVID-19 
pandemic and continue to take stringent safety precautions in our living and 
in our ministries. We grieve with you the loss of family, friends, and people 
we’ve served.

And through this magazine, we thank you for your generous support 
throughout 2020, support that has offered both hope and help with everyday 
needs for people served through St. Francis Community. Real encouragement 
seems to always happen right smack in the middle of life’s messes.

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace, so that you may abound 
in hope, through the power of the Holy Spirit. (cf. Romans 15:13)

Sister Sara Aldridge
Community Minister 
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We strive for accuracy
We have tried to present an accurate listing of contributors to the Sisters 
of St. Francis, St. Francis Community, St. Francis Spirituality Center and 
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center from January 1, 2020 through December 31, 
2020. Please accept our apologies if we have omitted your name, and be 
sure to inform us of any errors at mission@tiffinfranciscans.org or by calling 
419-447-0435, extension 131. 

On the Cover:  Sister Edna Michel, 
Director of St. Francis Spirituality 
Center, hosts a Zoom webinar for 
regional employees of Mercy Health. 
Zoom gatherings, common during 
2020, continue during 2021.  Visit 
www.franciscanretreats.org for 
upcoming programs. 

The magazine is published three  times a
year for friends of the Sisters of St. Francis
Community by the Mission Advancement
Office of the Sisters of St. Francis. Reader
responses may be submitted to Sr. Joanne 
Lammers, Director of Mission Advancement,
at jlammers@tiffinfranciscans.org.
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St. Francis Community Thanks You



n	 Sisters of St. Francis
n	 St. Francis Spirituality Center

n	 Franciscan Earth Literacy Center
n	 St. Francis Community

•  	Children’s Educational Programming at 
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center

•  	Healing Support for Seekers at St. Francis 
Spirituality Center

•  	Support for People in Need at Sisters’ Ministries

•  	Benevolent Care for Elderly

2020 Donations of 
$42,992 to St. Francis 
Community Provided

John Hill, owner of Heavenly Pizza in Tiffin was nominated by employees at 
St. Francis Home for the first annual St. Francis Community Service Award 
associated with 2020 Charism Week. Gabe Stoll, Executive Director of St. 
Francis Senior Ministries presented the award as an expression of appreciation 
for John’s support and his weekly deliveries of pizza throughout the summer 
for staff on all three work shifts.

3Summary of  2020 Donations

Sisters of St. Francis

$ 933,901

St. Francis Spirituality Center

$ 16,074

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center

$ 109,161

St. Francis Community

$ 42,992

Total Donations Received           $ 1,102,128

85% 2% 9% 4%

Sisters of St. Francis..........................................$ 933,901

St. Francis Spirituality Center......................... $ 16,074

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center................$ 109,161

St. Francis Community...................................... $ 42,992

TOTAL RECEIVED...................................... $ 1,102,128

Ways to Plan
A financial legacy plan helps you wisely

steward what God has entrusted to you so
you can effectively accomplish what God leads 

you to do on earth while laying up treasures
in heaven. See ways to plan on our website: 

https://www.tiffinfranciscans.org/plan-a-gift-2/.



The following donors made 
contributions to the
Sisters of St. Francis             
between January 1, 2020
and December 31, 2020.

Kristy Agosti
Edward and Sharon Lawrence 

Ahlfors
Leticia Alanis
Lynda Aldridge
Bruce and Joan Alge
John A. and Nancy J. Alt
Arthur Alt
Bradley and Julie Alt
Mary Louise Alto
Janet Altwies
David and Jeanine Alvarado
Rosemary Alvino
AmazonSmile Foundation
AMS Industries
Anonymous 
Peter and Jeanne Anselmo
Margaret R. Anway
Dolores Arch
Archbold Lions Club
Archdiocese of Cincinnati
Archdiocese of Hartford
Beatriz Arellano Toribio
Robert and Marie Arend
James Arend

Anne Arnold
Jenn Arnold
Carl and Theresa Arnold
Dorothy Babbage
Paul Bachi
John and Kathryn Baer
Gene Baltes
Therese and James Barbarich
Denzil and Patt Barker
George and Marilyn Barlow
Elaine Barth
Greg and Lynn Bateman
Larry and Sandy Batoki
Dave Batt
Robert and Mary Ann Bauer
Joseph Baumgartner
Laralee M. Becker
Paul and Barbara Bedard
Judith Beeler
Thomas Behr
Victor Jaime Benavides
Keith Bercaw
Bob and Dorothy Berg
Lenore Bergstrom
Scott and Kim Beriswill
Marguerite O. Bernard
Paul and Ellen Bielewicz
Suzanne Binau
Michael W. Binsfeld
Jane Birch
John and Bonnie Bittner

Anne Blackwill
Kim and Mark Blair
Jan Bloemer
Bloomerang, LLC
Rev. Stephen J. Blum
Dorothy Blum
Cynthia Bobash
Jane Boehler
Paul and Ellie Boes
Janice Boes
Mary Boes
Rose Boes
Mary Bogner
Yvonne Bogner
Peggy Bogner
Margaret A. Boline
James and Sue Bommer
Rev. Bernard R. Bonnot
Bernard J. and Mary Bonosky
Daniel Paul Borer
Joyce Bower
Jean A. Bowman
Helen M. Boyd & Kathy Figard
Barbara Boyer
Mary Jane Bragg
Carrie Brewster
Rose Marie Brickner
Dr. Harry and Julie Brigance
Jim and Patricia Brigle
Jack and Betty Brink
Paul R. Brodman

Irene Brooks
Nancy A. Brose
Kate Brown
Donna Brown
Raymond Brown
Rose M. Brown
Jay and Barbara Budde
Marjorie Burkhart
Bruce and Elaine Burton
Steven and Caren Bush
Jane Butkowsky
Frank J. Butwin
Roger and Patricia Buzard
Nevin R. Callaghan
Chester and Ruth Camarata
Elizabeth Campbell Bellantoni
David and Barbara Canzonetta
Jo and Bernadette Caramat
Marjorie Carnahan
Robert and Ruth Ann Carr
Mary T. and Michael Carroll
Kevin and Susan Casselman
Catholic Diocese of Cleveland
Catholic Diocese of El Paso
Tony and Lena Cavanna
Central Mennonite Church
Dr. Tom Chambers
Ann Chambers
Mary Chambers
Richard and Tomlyn Chambers
Michael and Carol Chambers
Helen Chen
Elizabeth and Kevin Christofaro
Jack and Helen Clemens
Anastacia E. Clemente
Joseph and Paula Coleman
Donald Collier
Patricia (Konowal) Condello
Marian Condon
Jo Ann Condry
Conrad N. Hilton Fund for Sisters
Marsha Cook
Hank and Linda Cooper
Wayne and Evelyn Copsey
Corpus Christi University Parish, 

Toledo
Maria Corral
Beth Corthell
Jean Cossey
Richard and Julie Cox
CPPS Heritage Mission Fund
Richard and Margaret Crandall
Darlene Crow
Jason Crowley
Warren J. and Mary Lou Cummings
Jeffrey and Laura Cummings
Tracy Czarnecki
Willard and Eunice Dahlinghaus
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SAVE THE DATE
Mardi Gras ~ Friday, February 25, 2022 

SOAR! Prevents Sores!
SOAR! (Support Our Aging Religious) awarded the Motherhouse Sisters a grant to replace worn 
beds and furniture, some dating back to over 50 years ago. It provided furniture with built in 
support plus powered furniture for comfort and independence. 



Elizabeth Danter
Bruce and Martha Darr
Aida S. David
Robert and Eileen Davies
Raymond and Emily Decanio
Patricia M. DeFrain
Bruce and Deborah Dehanke
Tim and Pat DeMonte
Richard and Melissa DeMoss
Vincent and Patricia Dennis
Laura Depalma
Rebecca Derrow
Laura Desmarais
Thomas and Mary Anne Dever
Rita Diaz
Gary and Janet Dickerson
Barbara Dilettuso
Neil and Pat Diller
Frederick and Susan Dinardi Jr.
Diocese of Altoona-Johnston
Diocese of Kalamazoo
Diocese of Kansas City-St Joseph
Diocese of Trenton
Ann Dion
Rosalie Distel
Katie Dodson
Philip and Bonnie Doepker
Charlene Donelan
Mary Donovan
Helen M. Dorsten
Hank and Mary Douglas
Joseph and Natalie Drake
Doug and Jan Drouillard
John L. Dsouza
Fred Dubin
Patrick Duffley
Dr. Ted Dunn and Dr. Beth 

Lipsmeyer Dunn
Donna Durbin & Beth Mathews
Mary Beth Durnell
Armand and Phyllis Durrieu
Rev. Fred Duschl
James A Dvorak
Mr. and Mrs. Norbert Dzienciol
Jane Eaves
William and Karen Edwards
Sarah Egan
Ralph W. Eilerman
Denise M. Elber
David Ellerbrock
Robert and Nancy Ellis
John A. Elmlinger
Beverly A. Elrod
William and Michelle Elwer
Diana and Jan Emmert
John and Carol Ensman
Enterprise Hill Farm, Inc
Jim and Barb Erford
Cynthia Erickson
Mollie Evans

Everence Mennonite Foundation
Jane Ewald
Joseph and Robbin Ewald
Daniel Ewald
Joanne M. Fahey
Luke Fairbairn & Paulina Rodriguez 

Canizares
Adele E. Falco
Chris Fallandy
Rev. Amy Fallon
Joseph and Gina Farinelli
Wilma L. Farmer
Mary Farrell
Michael Fassbender
Terry and Margaret Feehan
Karen Feller
Rev. Phil S. Feltman
Joe and Gerry Fettig
Michael and Arlene Figueroa
Patricia Filigno
Vernon and Judy Fischer
Mike and Ann Fisher
Daniel Fleck
John Robert Florian and Mary Stock
Gary and Janet Florian
Rita Floro
Morris Floyd
Michael and Mary McMahon Flynn
Patricia M. Foley
Vincent and Rita Foos
Norbert and MaDonnae Foos
David V. Foos
Larry Foran
Tracy A. Forck
Dr. Martin Forrest
Larraine G. Foster
George M Fox
Lisa Frame
Judith Franck
Claude Frankart
Paul and Yvonne Frankewich
Anna Fraraccio and Diane Collado
Joan Frazier
Joe and Kathleen Frederick
Marie E. Frey
Mark Frey
Rose M. Frick
FRIENDS OFFICE
David and Judith Frisch
Theresa J. Fritz
Martha Fritz
Mark A. Froning
Michael Fullenkamp
William R. Fuoto
Kenneth Gabele
Gary and Mary Gaietto
Raymond and Mary Gaietto
Rachel Gaietto
Daniel Galaba

Rev. Tony Gallagher
Tim and Laura Galvin
Jake and Elaine Garcia
Richard and Candace Gardner
Robert and Janice Garlich
Bill Garrett
Mary J. Garrett
Daniel and Linda Garrett
Ms. Josie Gascon
Timothy and Jan Gase
Karl Gates
Leo and Mary Ann Gauthier
Steve and Fran Genet
James and Marie Gerding
Michelle Ann Gerwig
Richard A. Geyman
Kenneth and Barbara Gibbons
Adam Gibson
Breon Gilleran
Irene C. Gilles
James E. Gillig
Kenneth and Joyce Goecke

Ed and Laura Goldsberry
Fortunata Gonzales and Monica 

Ramirez
Andy Good
William and Mary Goodsite
Stephen and Kathleen Gordon
Tony and Robin Gorrell
Bernard and Julia Goshe
Carol E. Gourlie
Joe and Eloise Granata
Greater Toledo Community 

Foundation
Elaine C. Gregg
Darwin and Barbara Grener
Luan Greubel
Cheryl Grieshop
Laura Griffiths
Dorothy Grothause
Juan and Luz Guerrero
Alejandro Guerrero
Norman and Anita Guiher
Susan Guy and Tina Frank

Never Too Late to Learn
Since the COVID-19 crisis began at the end of March 2020, the 27 
Sisters at St. Francis campus have been under lockdown to ensure 
the health and safety of the most vulnerable Sisters. It has been very 
difficult for all to not attend Mass together and have visits with family, 
friends, and even other Sisters who do not live in the Motherhouse. 

All Sisters have been living within very strict social distancing 
guidelines for the health and safety of all. SOAR! (Support Our Aging 
Religious) awarded the Sisters a grant to purchase Ipads so the Sisters 
can attend virtual Masses, have social contact and support and attend 
virtual Community gatherings. Sisters also Zoom and FaceTime with 
Sisters outside of the Motherhouse campus and with family and 
friends. This has been ‘a life saver’ during the Covid social isolation.

Thank You!
We are deeply grateful for all of the donors listed in this report. Your gifts make 

it possible for us to carry out the mission of the Gospel in the world today.
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SAVE THE DATE
Giving Tuesday ~ November 30, 2021

Larry and Linda Haas
Phyllis Haaser-Zetts
Gary and Barb Haferd
Marialyce R. Haferd
Kris Hagel and Irma Escobedo
Randy Hammerand
Evan and Anna Hand
Richard and Patricia Hanusz
Bill and Kitty Hanz
Dorene Harden
Jack and Dianne Hardy
Harl and Evelyn Mansur Foundation
Richard and Joselyn Harley
Vivian Harvey
John and Judy Haslinger
John and Bobbye Haughawout
Rich and Meghen Hauser
Donna Haverty-Stacke
Anita Hay
James and Phyllis Hays
Jody Heberling
Richard and Marilyn Heitz
Joseph and Annette Hemminger
Judith A. Henderson
Jim Hendricks
Brenda Hendricks
Nancy Hentsch-Jacobson
Deborah Hepp
Herman Reunion Fund
Anthony and Linda Hermiller
Gloria Hermiller
Daniel and Sheila Hershiser
Higher Ground Counseling Center
Paul and Carol Hill
Frances Hipp
Clarence and Linda Hirsch
Kim Hirschy
Raymond and Micheline Hoepf
Toni Hoepf
Greg and Andrea Hoerig
Leo Mike & Jan Hoffbauer
Norbert A. Hoffman
Mary K. Hoffmann
Judith Hofmann
Scott and Tonya Hohman
Daniel Hoile
Lynn M. Holliday
Holy Family Catholic Church
Marilyn J. Homeister
Mary Ellen Hoover
Mary Christine Horvath
Elizabeth A. Hostetler
Lynn Howell 
Jim and Rita Huebner
Wilma F. Humpert
Robert and Susan Huntington
Eden Patrick Hutton
Carol J. Iannantuono

IdeaPort LLC
Patrick and Mary Ann Imm
Incarnation School
Nicholas and Sharon Inkrott
Pat and Rose Inkrott
Mike and Becky Inkrott
Dennis J. and Brenda Inkrott
Martin and Carol Inkrott
Ronald and Mary Jane Inkrott
Karl J. Inkrott
Mary Jane Inkrott
Joseph and Anna Jacobs
Dennis James and Gena 

Schachtschneider
Theresa Jankowski
Joanne M. Jenkins
Irene and B.D. Jennings
James J. Jentgen
Deb Joerling
Melvyn and LaVonne Johnson
Joe and Carolyn Jolliff
Stan and Joan Jones
Neil L. and Barbara Jordan
Paul H. Julian
Guerda Julien
Linda Kacenjar
Gregory A. Kalm
Lori Kamelesky
Carl Kapelka
Carolyn Kaple
Ali and Teresa Kassamali
Harold and Mary Jane Kaufman
Kenneth L and Rose Ann Kaufmann
Robert and Jean Kauppi
Sr. Eileen Kazmierowicz
Rev. Frank Kehres
Robert Kehres
Steve and Margaret Keller
Virginia Keller
Barry Thomas Kelly
Brian F. and Patricie Kelly Ellis
Brian and Laura Kemp
Michele Kern
Tanya Kern
Shelly M. Kern
Kathleen Kern-Pilch
Rebecca A. Kervin
Dean M. Kessler
Mark and Dianne Kessler
Rev. Robert Kill
Rev. John Kilpatrick
David and Cheryl Kimmet
Don and Rita Kincaid
Leslie and Steven King
Charlotte A. Kingsbury-Fink
John and Mary Kinney
John and Marge Kirian
Daniel W. Klear

Tom and Mary Klein
Thomas Knight
Paul Kobasa
Keith Koehler
Mary Ellen Koenn
Dean and Melanie Koester
John and Linda Kohlman
Sunny Koilparampil
Koldweld Holding Co., Inc
Koldweld LLC
Dan and Myra Koop
Lucille M. Koors
Jerry and Theresa Kotnour
Rev. Kishore Kottana
Gregory and Nancy Kowalski
Kroger
Emma Kuhn
Sr. Pat Labadie
Gerald LaGesse
Sheila Laing
Barbara Laird
Paul and Sue Lamberjack
Julie Lambright
Nick Lammers and Jane McKeever
Paul and Barb Lammers
Scott R. Lammers
Elise Lammers
Sabine Lammers
Mary Anne Lang
Susanne Lange
Matthew and Rachel Langenderfer
Evelyn and Robert Langjahr
Elizabeth B. Lansky
Shirley Lardinais
Dan and Kathy Leahy
Colleen Leahy
Louie and Millie Lee
Kathleen Legg 
Devon and Theresa Lehman
Jeff and Tracey Lehman
Carl and Joan Lehman
Les Lehman
Leipsic Community         

Foundation, Inc.
Samuel and Constance Leone
Cindy Lepeley
Carol Lepley
Doug and Mary Jo Lewis
Nancy Lindenberger
Curtis and Susan Litchfield
Mark and Cindy Litzenberg
James R. Long
James and Peggy Lonz
Santiago and Vivian Lopez
Bill and Joann Lorson
Alan and Lynelle Lortz
Clyde and Karen Horton 

Loughridge

Ron Lowis
Florence Lucius
Katherine and Brennan Lundberg
Ellin Lundy
James and Joyce Lynch
Scott and Marcia Maag
Renee S. MacKenzie
Thomas and Nancy Maher
Michael and Cindy Maiberger
Rod and Mary Jo Mangas
Dan and Kay Mangette
Francis and Nancy Mangette
Tom Mangette
Norma Manning
T. Jean Mareches
Dr. John Marquardt
John and Margaret Marr
George Marsh 
Karen and Dennis Marugg
Chad Marzec
Eleanor J. Matheu
George and Dorothy A. Mazaitis
Diane and Jeff Mazzocco
Michael McAndrew
Cheryl J. McCauley
Sharon McClintick
Arthur and Glenna McGrain
Michael and Beverly McGrath
Gary and Jacki McKinzie
Robert and Mary Beth McKown
Darlene McMunn
Jim McMurtrie 
Valerie J. McMurtrie
Greg McNaughton
William McNiece
Genevieve R. McSweeney
Dennis and Ruth Meade
Mark and Michelle Meder
Marilee A. Medlen
Daniel and Janet Medlock
Mennonite Central Committee U.S. 

Great Lakes Office
Mercy Health Foundation 
Patrick Mescher
Vincenz Marie Meyer
Douglas and Sheila Meyer
Jay and Deb Meyer
Elmer and Dorothy Meyer
Basil Meyer
Richard J. Meyer
Doug and Ruth Meyer
Judy Mich Estate
Matthew and Anne Marie Michaels
Robert and Carole Michna
Eugene E. Miller and Barb 

Steinbeigle
Jan and Kathleen Miller
Leon and Esther Miller
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SAVE THE DATE
Live Nativity ~ December 5, 2021

2020 Donations to
Sisters Provided Support

for Ministries

Total Donation Revenue	 $	933,901_____________________________________________
General Fund/Outreach	 $	 217,230
Support for Retired Sisters	 $	 222,523
Booneville, KY Mission	 $	 10,775
Chiapas, Mexico Mission	 $	 1,505
Cuernavaca, Mexico Mission	 $	 202,720
El Salvador Mission	 $	 2,783
Immigrant Fund	 $	 1,655
Mission Appeals	 $	 27,481
Padua Center	 $	 25,000
Peacemaking	 $	 16,910
Project Hope	 $	 204,119
Fund for Elder Care	 $	 1,200

	

Monica Miller
Gary Miller
William and Karen Miller
Ernest J. Miller
Gayle L. Miller
Ellen Mills
Lawrence and Leslie Misiti
MJ Brown Construction Co.
John and Julanne Molitor
Carol Molitor
Giles and Anne Karcher-Molyet
Norbert and Marcella Molyet
Joanne Catherine Montana
Joe and Linda Moore
Wayne and Joan Moore
Randy and Anne Moore
Kathy S. Morfier
Alice T. Moriarty
John Morman
Thomas Morman
Rev. James Morman, T.O.R.
Paul and Linda Spencer Mozicato
Joseph and Diane Mueller
Ron and Ann Mueller
Gregory and Alice Munn
Lt. Col. M.W. Murphy
Margaret C. Murphy
Bob and Mary Jo Murray
Rev. and Mrs. James Mussman
Andrea Naft
Michelle Napolitan
National Religious Retirement 

Office
Network for Good
Dr. Mary Eleanor Nicholson
Robert and Carolyn Nickel
Dorothy Niese
Ida Nissen
Pat Nixon
John and Xiuping Noble
Bill and Pat Noll
Peter and Brenda Norton
Susan Nowak & Kay Shrewsbery
Patrick and Barbara Nugent
William and Betty Obringer
Joseph and Nancy Obringer
Deacon Jim Olinger
Philip P. and Hedwig Olson
Mary Omlor
Beatrice O’Neil
John and Charlotte O’Neil
Brian Opre
Michael and Carol O’Reilly
Van and Vicki Orians
Rev. Tom Orians, SA
Dr. James and Lisa O’Rourke
Rev. Francis J. O’Rourke
Juana Ortiz
Brendan O’Sullivan
Brian and Teresa O’Sullivan

Tim Ott
Kristie Otterbacher
Ken and Mary Jane Palte
Teresa Jean Parks
Willard and Rose Parry
Richard and Joanne Pauken
Susan Payne
Rev. Jim Peiffer
Gerald Pellegrino
Reinaldo Pena
Bertha Guerrero Pena
Robert J. Perry
Freda Perry
Jeffrey and Sharon Perry
Ashley Peterson
Mary Beth Pettek
Paul and Carin Phelan
Edward and Dolores Phillips
Therese Phillips
William and Susan Phillips
Diane Phillips
Eugene J. and Mary Catherine 

Phillips
Martin G. Phillips
Phillips Manufacturing and Tower 

Company
Derek Pintado
John and Phyllis Pletcher
Jack Podnar & Linda Cardarelli
George and Carol Porter
Stephen Powell
Thomas and Dianne Powers
Eric and Jennifer Preiss
Rebecca Price
Sue Prince
Tim and Lynne Rasor
Betty Raths
Paul and Pat (Norton) Rawls
Jim and Phyllis Reed
Albert and Diane Reijmer
Paul Reimer
Dan and Mary Reimer
Kathleen Reinart
Janie Reinart
Henry and Helen Reineck
Mike and Alice Reineck
Eileen Reinhart
LaRue Held Reitzel
Anne Remien
Mike and Sue Reser
Tony Reser
Barbara C. Rhodes
Richard and Norene Ricker
Elizabeth Ricker
Steve and Julie Rieman
Jim and Jane Riepenhoff
John and Julie Riepenhoff
Sue E. Ritzler
James and Janet Robenalt

n	 General Fund/Outreach
n	 Support for Retired Sisters
n	 Booneville, KY Mission
n	 Chiapas, Mexico Mission
n	 Cuernavaca, Mexico Mission
n	 El Salvador Mission

n	 Immigrant Fund
n	 Mission Appeals
n	 Padua Center
n	 Peacemaking
n	 Project Hope
n	 Fund for Elder Care
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SAVE THE DATE
Benefactor Appreciation ~ Fall 2021 (TBA) 

Wayne and Mary Cate Roberts
Barbara Roberts
Sheila Roberts
Art Rode
Lizz Rodriguez
Shirley A. Rogier
John and Holly Rohrbach
Jeremy and Cecily Rohrs
Marilyn Roll
Orville and Melody Rolston
Roman Catholic Archdiocese of 

Indianapolis, Inc
Roman Catholic Diocese of Raleigh
Roman Catholic Diocese of San 

Angelo
Barbara A. Ronski-Quaintance
Judy Rossano
Colleen Roth
Edward and Judith P. Row
Mary Ellen Row
Nancy Rubenstein
Victor and Iris Ruiz
Lora Rusel
Claire E. Rusowicz
Michael and Martha Ryan

Thomas and Hanna Rybar
Tim and Joan Sacksteder
Rev. Samuel Sacus
Saint Rose Parish and School
George and Lana Sakash
Jason and Brooke Sandwisch
Marilyn Sandwisch
Carol A. Saro
Richard and Peg Sartor
Frank and Angie Sartor
Ronald and Joanne Sartor
Rosemary K Sartor
Frank Sauder
Sauders - Everence Foundation
Monica and George Sawyn
Mary Sberna
Donald and Marcie Schade
Theresa Schafer
Raymond Schaffer
Theresa Ann Schaffer
Bill and Joan Schaffer
Lori Schaffert
Jeffrey and Jamie Schaffter
Urban Schalk
Sandra K. Schank
Jean Schank
Theresa Scheckelhoff
Allan and Phyllis Scheckelhoff
Robert and Kathy Scheckelhoff
Robert Scherger
Julie Schickman
Rev. Frederick J. Schill
Gerald and Nancy Schimmoeller
James and Janet Schindler
Thomas and Ellen Schipper
Roger and Shirley Schlater
Michael L. Schleter
Kate Schloemer
Ann M. Schloemer
Donald and Debra Schloemer
Leo and Debra Schlotterer
Rich and Martha Schmackers
Jim and Jean Schmenk
Jerome C. Schmidt
Barbara Schmiedebusch
Martin and Marie Schmitmeyer
Alma Schmitmeyer
Mildred Schmitmeyer
Joseph and Starr Schmitmeyer
Esther Schnellinger
Bill and Bonnie Schnipke
Joe and Dorothy Schock
Katie Scholes
Richard and Mary Schreiner
Louis and Janet Schroeder
Angela Schroeder
Stephen and Helen Schroeder
Mark and Norma Schroeder

Earl and Jeanette Schroeder
Vincent and Mary T. Schroeder
Gary L. Schroeder
Mary Ann Schroeder
Brad and Lynette Schroeder
Henry and Carol Schroeder
Susan Schroeder
Greg and Pam Schroeder
Wynn and Linda Schubach
Karl and Christina Schuetz
Thomas Schulte
Phyllis Schultz
Edward J. and Rita Schwab II
Monte and Dianne Scott
Tyler Scott
Antonio and Sandra Sedano
Margie A. Segura
Jean Semler
Mary K. Serio
Dennis and Josie Setzler
Natalie A. Seweryn
Gary and Joyce Shafer
Donald W. Shanabrook
Mary Jane Shank-Dick
Patricia Shanteau
Nearline Shaull
Mary Joanne Shaw
Alan and Mary Helen Sheibley
Gene and Pat Sherer
Richard and Marie Shoup
Jim and Camilla Shumaker
Sue Shumar
Christine Siebenaler
Dan and Cathy Siebenaler
Gregory and Carol Siebenaller
Marilyn Siebeneck
Fred and Catherine Siegel
Louis Sill
Nathan and Anita Simonis
Edward and Dorothy Singer
Sisters of St Francis-Sacred Heart 

Charitable Fund
Harvey Slager
Mitchell A. Slowick
Vic and Jean L. Smith
Mary A. Smith
Jenifer S. Smith
Florian and Susan Smith
M.J. and D.P. Smith
Lynnette Smith
Anna M. Smucker
Mary Smucker
Patricia G. Snay
Joe and Amy Snyder
Yvonne Soldan
David and Kathleen Souslin
Jeanette Spangler
Donna D. Spicer

Jane M. Sprankel
Beverly Spreemann
Srirangam and Kamala Srinivasan
Jean Sroufe
St. Isidore Parish
St. Elizabeth Catholic Church
St. John the Baptist Church, 

Glandorf
St. Joseph Church, Marblehead
James and Esther Stacklin
Tom and Bernie Stahl
Philip and Donna Stankewicz
Ernest and Mary Anne Stanley
Thomas and Helen Stec
Marlin and Peg Steffan
James Stein
Terry and Jennifer Steiner
Brian Steinmetz
Kristie Steinmetz
David and Gail Steinmetz
James and Kathryn Steyer
Michael Steyer
Stieber Brothers, Inc
Beth Stock
Larry and Phyllis Stovesand
Joe Strasser & Ana Andrade
Philip and Lynne Strasser
Lois Studer
Wayne and Mary Stults
James and Brenda M. Stultz
Janis L. Sunderhaus
Jim and Jane Supance
Support Our Aging Religious, Inc
Rosemary Sutter
Steve and Karen Swartz
Lenny Sweet
Kelly Sweet
Christine Marie Szczesny
Al and Luvenia Tantoco
The Donald D. Lynch Family 

Foundation
Michel P. Therrien
Marie and Barkley Thieleman
Grace D. Tho
Robert and Bonnie Thomas
Marcia Thomas
Roger and Marilyn Thrall
Thrivent Financial for Lutherans 

Foundation
Edward Tiell
Gudrun Toler
Robert and Kathryn Tong
Kameel Totonchi
Bryan and Ming Tran
Gene and Mary Traxler
Mike Trentman
Lisa Troiano
John L. and Rebecca J. Trumble

True Story
John called and shared 
his appreciation of Sisters 
who have touched his 
life. He said, “My wife and 
I have no children, and 
we’d like to make the 
Sisters the beneficiary of 
our insurance policies to 
keep helping people out 
in the future.” He asked 
how to do this. See our 
Plan a Gift guides on the 
Sisters’ website: https://
www.tiffinfranciscans.
org/plan-a-gift-2/ or             
call Sister Joanne at    
419-447-0435.



Rev. David Tscherne
Alfred L. Ubri
Janet Uhl
Rosalyn Underwood
Karl and Mary Ann Valois
Buddy and Teresa VanSickle
Dennis and Kathleen VanWey
Charles and Barbara Varrick
Patricia Vaughn
Oscar Vecellio & Mrs. Oscar Vecellio
Judith S. Veillette 
Dennis Verhoff
Verhoff Associates Trust
Vertex Pharmaceuticals
Thomas L. Vince
Helen Vogel
Edward Vogeley
Julia and Gordon Vogt
Jeffrey and Susan Vokac
Kenneth and Marge Von Sossan
Virginia Vonseggern
Margaret Wagner
Ruth M. Wahlstrom
Anthony and Pauline Wallace
Joseph and Brenda Walsh
Susann Wampler

Damien Wanner
John and Judith A. Washbush
Kevin and Teresa Wasserman
Carol Wasserman-Farizel
Roger and Ella Mae Watercutter
Eileen M. Weber
Elfriede Wedam
Paula Wehl
Gerald and Jeanne Wehri
Rev. Nicholas Weibl
Bob and Mary Weichel
Audrey M. Weis-Maag
Robert and Ellen Wensink
Antoinette Westhoven
Francis and Sue Ann Westmeyer
Margaret Whitacre
Rev. Rene Whitaker
Mary Vivian White
Greg and Nancy White
Susan Jayne White
Barbara Whitman
Robert and Mary Wildenhaus
Mark and Barbara Wilhelm
Carl and Susan Williams
Shelly Williams

Tom and Marilyn Willman
Mary Wilson
Kathleen Windau
Barry and Mary Wines
Winzeler Stamping Company
Kenneth Wise
Donald R. Wolfe
Robert and Jean Wonderly
Jeanne Wulfhorst
Rosemary Yanik
John N. Yeager
Robert Yeager
Clancy Yeager
Robert and Linda Yutzy
Margaret and Patrick Zapalac
Madaline Zavatsky
Sandra L. and James Zavatsky
Chester and Verna Zaydel
Francis and Katherine Zazzaro
Thomas and Ilene Zender
Dolores J. Zentkovich
Paulette Ziegfeld
John Ziegler

Amy Zimmerly
Zion Mennonite Church
Fred Zoeller
Cheryl Zorich
Ralph and Patricia Zuponcic
Jeanne Zurat
Alan Zyhowski

Sisters of St. Francis                          
In-Kind Gifts

Rich Eshleman
Susan Nowak & Kay Shrewsbery
Tom Phillips
John and Julie Riepenhoff

When I was a kid, the family would load up in the car and drive 
around Tiffin to look at Christmas decorations.  I was always 
inspired by the businesses, like National Machinery who displayed 
the real meaning of Christmas with the 
Christmas Creche.  I thought to myself, if I am 
ever lucky enough to own a business, I want 
to inspire people like that. Today I am very 
grateful to God that Laminate Technologies 
has been able to support the Tiffin community 
as we can. Of course, that depends on what’s 
happening in the economy, too.

I am Catholic, and I have a strong belief in 
God. God, for some reason, has blessed me 
so much with lots of riches:  a good family, 
good friends, and good health. I’m the luckiest 
person in the world! And in some way, I try to 
thank God by supporting the Sisters in their 
vocation and mission, in whatever way I can 
support them.

My ties with the Sisters of St. Francis go way back to when I 
was a little kid. My grandfather spent his last years at St. Francis 
Home and received such great care. A couple of my cousins were 
strengthened in their life by attending St. Francis High School. In 
more recent years, the Sisters invited me to participate in a think 

tank in planning for future ministries and challenges. This was very 
enlightening to see the ways the Sisters try to connect with our 
city and county and reach out beyond 200 St. Francis Avenue into 

the larger world. What the Sisters have done over 
the years is amazing.

I am a strong believer in Catholic education, 
though the public schools in Seneca County are 
very good. I’m very fortunate to have had parents 
who worked hard so I could attend St. Joe’s 
Elementary and Calvert High School. I gained a 
lot, deepening my faith and my values.

I see a common thread in what I’ve been involved 
in over the years, and that is my belief in God. 
I’ve worked in business for forty years, basically 
doing the same thing. While I always wanted to 
stay out of politics, I decided to extend myself 
by serving as County Commissioner. In a way, I 
had a personal agenda and wanted to stimulate 
my mind. You know, if you don’t use it, you lose 

it, as they say. But the bottom line is that if I can make a miniscule 
difference in the lives of people in Seneca County, I’ve always 
wanted to do that.

– By Fred Zoeller
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The following donors made 
contributions to the 
St. Francis Spirituality Center 
between January 1, 2020
and December 31, 2020.

Jane Birch
Kim and Mark Blair
John and Karen Bonen
Nancy A. Brose
Ronald and Betty Cain
Nicole L. Cassell
Century 21 Bolte Real Estate

Ann Chambers
Clouse Construction Corp
Coppus Motors, Inc
Warren J. and Mary Lou Cummings
Mary Damico
Dale and Rita Daniels
James and Miriam Dendinger
Sandra L. DesJardins
Dundore Plumbing Heating & 

Cooling, LTD
Donna Durbin & Beth Mathews
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Carolyn Filzer

Finola FitzGibbon
Mark and Ann Foos
Roy and Glenna Fox
FRIENDS OFFICE
Generations Realty
Stephen and Jacqueline Gosche
Jeffery and Debora Hammer
Richard and Marilyn Heitz
Patrick and Rachel Herron
Rosalee Heyman
Larry and Marilyn Hoffman
Judith Hofmann
Jeffrey D. Shawberry, DDS
William Jones
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Andrew and Janet Kaple
Emily Kempf
Shelly M. Kern
Norbert and Patricia Kimmet
Tom and Donna Klear
Mary Ellen Koenn
Dean and Melanie Koester
Connie Kuntz
LaRiche Toyota
Steve and Deanna Longanbach
Sandra Lucas
George Marsh 
Mazda Direct
Brandon Shane and Tracie McCall
Mike McLaughlin
Marilee A. Medlen
Jan and Kathleen Miller
Jere and Janine Miller-Delany
Doris and Rita Morman
Rosalie Moyer
Old Fort Banking Company
Rev. Tom Orians, SA
Carol Petersen
Ron and Jodi Pilatowski
James and Rosalie Rall
David Recker
Paul Reimer

Reineke Family Dealerships
Retrouvaille of Northwest Ohio
Diana Gabriel-Rife
Judy Rossano
Marilyn D. Ruhe
Sacksteder Worland Insurance
Margaret Schalk
Jerome C. Schmidt
Barbara Schmiedebusch
Louis and Janet Schroeder
Janet C. Schroeder
Barbara Simmons
Slate Real Estate, LLC
Erika Slingwine
Janet Sloma
Anthony Sloma
Jenifer S. Smith
Smith Family Foods
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
Scott and Jennifer Theis
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
Tiffin Metal Products
Thomas and Deanna Tomaszewski
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
Patricia Turchon
Helen Vogel
Kevin and Teresa Wasserman
Dr. Phyllis A. Watts
Eileen M. Weber
Webster Foundation, Inc
Weininger Family Dentistry
Rev. Rene Whitaker
Andrew and Agnes Wilhelm
Joseph and Joan Wise
Rosemary Yanik
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union
Jeanne Zurat

St. Francis Spirituality Center         
In-Kind Gifts

Laura Barchus
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SAVE THE DATE
Christmas 365 Raffle Fundraiser Kick Off ~ October 1, 2021

Total Donation Revenue	 $	16,074______________________________________
General Donations	 $	 3,900
Restricted Donations	 $  	12,174

n	 General Donations  n	 Restricted Donations

2020 Donations to
St. Francis Spirituality 

Center Provided

•  Virtual support groups during pandemic

•  Meditation & Centering Prayer

•  People Struggling with Faith Issues

•  Mini-Retreats for essential workers during the Covid crisis

IRA Tax Break 2021 
Qualified charitable contributions can help offset the 
tax bill from required minimum distributions — but only 
with the right timing. Required minimum distributions 
from retirement accounts resume in 2021 after being 
waived for 2020. The contribution must be done as a 
direct transfer from the IRA to the charity. Contact the 
Director of Mission Advancement at 419-447-0435 for 
more information.



Center Update at SFSC
The St. Francis School of Music, which occupied half of one wing 
of St. Francis Spirituality Center, closed in June, 2020. The music 
rooms were handed back to the Center. One music studio was 
transformed to provide a space for both individual and group 
spiritual direction and faith sharing. It was renamed San Damiano 
after St. Clare’s sacred home outside Assisi. A second music studio 
was refitted as a small conference room for groups needing a work 
space. It was renamed Rieti, recalling the beautiful valley in Italy 
where St. Francis often went to pray and work on writing his Rule 
of Life. The former music library, equipped with ample storage 
now houses numerous retreat and office supplies and provides a 
break room for staff members. A fourth room will remain an office. 
The rooms were repainted and refurbished with new window 
coverings and carpeting. A beautiful mural by Sister Paulette 
Schroeder is in the planning stages for the hallway. SFSC looks 
forward to hosting an open house and hosting guests as soon as 
COVID restrictions are lifted.

ST. FRANCIS SPIRITUALITY CENTER DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE
Gene Chintala  •  Sr. Mary Kuhlman  •  Mary Ann Kromer  •  Mark Levans

George Marsh  •  Rebecca Shank  •  Rich Traunero
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Spiritual direction can be a very helpful tool for those 
seeking spiritual growth.  Directees meet in person or,
if necessary, by Zoom or phone with a trained spiritual 

director who will help you hear and discern what
God may be inviting you to become or do. 

The content of the sessions is your life.

For more, contact St. Francis Spirituality Center
419-443-1485 or peace@franciscanretreats.org

Beautiful paintings and a variety 
of greeting cards from some of 
Sister Gemma Fenbert’s favorite 
paintings are for sale. Several 
paintings (not pictured) are 
available for a donation. Greeting 
cards are $1.25 each or 5 for 
$5.00. Contact Sister Gemma 
by phone at 419.266.6528 or 
email gfenbert@gmail.com to 
make arrangements for pick up 
and payment.

Scan any
QR code
to give
online



The following donors made 
contributions to the 
Franciscan Earth Literacy Center 
between January 1, 2020 
and December 31, 2020.

Anonymous 
Ken Baker
Tom and Donna Barlage
Beerco
Mary Below
Bob and Dorothy Berg
Virgil and Mary Jo Bohls
Bernard J. and Mary Bonosky
Lloyd and Jan Borer
Bennett Borer
Nancy A. Brose
Buchman Heating, Inc
Dan and Mary Burkart
Carolyn Cartwright
Joy Cavanaugh
Ann Chambers
Deborah R. Chimahusky
Jacob Clolinger
Clouse Construction Corp
John Cochran
Remegio Confesor
Mary Crow
James and Martha Croy
Custom Agri Systems, Inc
Debra Dawson
Jim and Marilyn Deats
James and Miriam Dendinger
Kirk and Diane Dillon
Dillon Construction Services, Inc
Kyle D. Dorkoskie
Doug and Michelle Dunakin
Dundore Plumbing Heating & 

Cooling, LTD
Jerry and Nikki Dvorak
Joe Dvorak
James A. Dvorak
John B. and Anna Marie Egan
Lois Eisenhard
Kenneth and Marietta Estep
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Dr. Jack Felton
Christopher and Christine Foetisch
Gary and Peggy Fout
James and Marilyn Freeze
Ariel Fry
Anita and Gregory Gaietto
Rev. Tony Gallagher
Elaine M. Gerhardstein 
Roger and Donna Good
Jerry and Linda Gubernath
Larry and Linda Haas
Geralyn Hammer

Catherine Hayes
Heidelberg University
Greg and Andrea Hoerig
Judith Hofmann
Robert and Susan Huntington
David and Nancy Hurley
Roger and Jane D. Irwin
Jeffrey D. Shawberry, DDS
Mimi Lange Johnston
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Chris Kaufman
Troy and Carolyn Kear
Norbert and Patricia Kimmet
Kelly Kuivinen
Derek and Anne Lange DeVine
Lange Gordon Rannigan & Claus LLC
Lee’s Floor Coverings, Inc
Linda Ritzler, CPA
Rod and Terri Long
Leonard and Jane Longo
Lucius Door Company
Steve and Christine Maiberger
Michael and Cindy Maiberger
Sandra Maistros
Carole Malone
Marathon Classic
Anne Marquis
George Marsh 
Joan Martin
Trey Masterson
Doug and Joan McConnell
Dennis and Ruth Meade
Maureen M. Menacher
Dawn M. Meyers
Ed and Katie Michel
John and Joyce Millar
Lewis Miller
Mini Trucks Ohio LLC
Hal Munger
James and Carol Neppl
Network for Good
Barbara L. Newell
Ida Nissen
North Central Ohio Electric Co-op
Old Fort Banking Company
Marc O’Reilly
Carol Petersen
Malcolm and Amy Prewitt
David and Marcia Quilter
James and Rosalie Rall
Paul Reimer
Mark and Laurie Repp
Tony Reser
Todd and Vicki Riley
Rev. Dan Ring
Sue E. Ritzler
Judy Rossano
Sacksteder Worland Insurance
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SAVE THE DATE
Summer Harvest Gourmet Gala ~ August 13, 2021

FELC “Granted” Service 
Hours from Local Scout 
During late 2020, Grant Gribben, 
a senior at Tiffin Columbian High 
School and member of local scout 
Troop #499, chose the Franciscan 
Earth Literacy Center (FELC) to be 
the beneficiary of his Eagle Scout 
Service Project. As a young boy, 
Grant attended summer camps at 
FELC while in grade school. So he 
decided that he wanted his Eagle 
Scout Project to support FELC.

Grant has always enjoyed giving back to the community. He 
has devoted numerous hours to various community events, 
including volunteering with the Tiffin Columbian Cross 
Country team as a dinner server for FELC’s Summer Harvest 
Gourmet Gala fundraiser and, for the last two years, helping 
with the Live Nativity on the St. Francis Campus.

Grant joined Scouts in first grade and always had the goal of 
earning his Eagle Scout Badge. He first joined Scouts because 
he wanted to camp, fish, and have fun. He soon realized that 
there was more to Scouting. 

Not only did Grant’s project make some improvements to 
FELC’s new picnic grove, but it also expanded the area, making 
it handicap accessible. The project consisted of extending and 
improving a shaded picnic area created earlier in 2020. Tasks 
included leveling the ground and mulching, adding new posts 
with shade sails, and repainting older benches and picnic 
tables. 

Additionally, members of Troop #499, Grant’s parents and 
a family friend helped with the project which required 72.5 
hours to complete. “It felt good to bring together people to 
work on my plan, and it brought me satisfaction seeing it all 
come together,” explained Grant. 

“The project has been a blessing to campus residents, 
employees and visitors at FELC who now have a nice shaded 
area to enjoy picnics and nature. Prior to Grant’s work, the 
ground was uneven and difficult to navigate for those in 
wheelchairs and those with walkers. It’s now leveled and safe 
for all,” said Mimi Johnston, Director at FELC.

On November 19, 2020, Grant officially became an Eagle Scout 
when he passed his Board of Review, following the completion 
of his Eagle Scout Service Project at FELC. The Eagle Scout 
Requirement 5 requires one to plan and develop a service 
project. Kudos to Grant!



SAVE THE DATE
Summer Harvest Gourmet Gala ~ August 13, 2021

Eugene and Elizabeth Schalk
Ann M. Schloemer
Jerome C. Schmidt
Beth Schweitzer
Mari Seitz
Sara Sherick
Laura and Timothy Shipley
Barbara Simmons
Sisters of St. Francis
Jenifer S. Smith
M.J. and D.P. Smith
Angela Smith
Smith Family Foods
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
St. Francis Senior Ministries
Ken and Teresa Stark
David and Gail Steinmetz
James and Brenda M. Stultz
Superior Energy Solutions
Sutton State Bank
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
Tiffin Metal Products

Tiffin Rotary Foundation
Traunero Funeral Home and 

Crematory
Gene and Mary Traxler
John L. and Rebecca J. Trumble
UIS Insurance & Investments
U*New Tent Rental
Walmart Community Grant
Rev. Gary Walters
Webster Foundation, Inc.
Weininger Family Dentistry
David and Gail Westhoven
Karen Sue Wikoff
Andrew and Agnes Wilhelm
Mervin L. and Becky Wilhelm
Wilson Tire Company
Brad and Monica Wise
John N. Yeager
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union
Jeanne Zurat

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center       
In-Kind Gifts

Arm & Hammer
Robert and Jeanne Ashworth
Buffalo Wild Wings
Coppus Motors, Inc
Dell Burtis Law
Ewald Furniture
Fort Ball Pizza Palace
Friends of FELC
Gervasi Vineyard
Tony and Robin Gorrell
David and Nancy Hurley
Jeffrey Jewelry Co
Derek and Anne Lange DeVine
Mimi Lange Johnston
Lee’s Floor Coverings, Inc
Mark and Andria Marquis

Mohawk Nursery
Rev. Frank Murd
Pioneer Mill
Reineke Family Dealerships
Tony Reser
Rural King
Sam’s Club
Omer Schroeder
Simply Susan’s
Sisters of St. Francis
St. Francis Senior Ministries
The Clover Club
The Renaissance of Tiffin
Tiffin Pedal Company
Tractor Supply Company
Twin Oast Brewing
Walmart
Washington St. Outfitters
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Total Donation Revenue	 $	109,161_________________________________________
General Donations	 $	 17,254
Restricted and Sponsor Donations	 $	 91,907

n	 General Donations    
n	 Restricted and Sponsor Donations
   	  

2020 Donations to 
Franciscan Earth Literacy 
Center Helped to 

FRANCISCAN EARTH LITERACY CENTER, INC.  BOARD OF TRUSTEES
David Baker  •  Sr. Jacquelyn Doepker  •  Robin Gorrell  •  Nancy Hurley  •  Carol Iannantuono

Mark Levans  •  Anne Marquis  •  Char Pope  •  Anthony Reser  •  Sr. Rozanne Swope  •  Paula Zirm

• 	 Assist low-income families with covering youth program fees

• 	 Create the Seeds of Hope Greenhouse and Community Garden 
Work-Study Stipend Program for Persons with Disabilities

• 	 Create the Outdoor Sensory Garden, with sound, visual, smell, 
taste, and touch elements

• 	 Install interactive sound wall 

• 	 Create updated public animal interaction areas in the gardens, 
including chickens, rabbits, and ducks

• 	 Create alternative “Camp in a Box” home environmental learning 
during the pandemic

• 	 Provide virtual environmental “Field Trip in a Box” K-12 classes for 
children and virtual “STEM in a Box Science Club” for youth

• 	 Purchase long-term educational equipment and expendable 
supplies for summer camps and science days

• 	 Purchase greenhouse and community garden supplies and 
equipment

• 	 Contract expert speakers in a variety of environmental topics to 
be video recorded for virtual programs, and/or to give in-person 
seminars

• 	 Install interpretative signage in the Sensory Garden

• 	 Purchase mobile sound equipment for speakers giving hiking 
lectures

• 	 Purchase Go-Pro Video Camera equipment to allow video 
programs to be recorded for youth programs

• 	 Create new STEM/STEAM programming for 2021, both virtual and 
in-person

Scan any
QR code
to give
online



 
 

 

The following donors made 
contributions to the St. Francis 
Community 
between January 1, 2020
and December 31, 2020. 

Agincourt Capital Management
Bruce and Joan Alge
American Fine Sinter Co, Ltd
Anonymous 
James and Angela Bagnoli
Ronald and Christina Baker
Frank and Christy Barnett
Christine P. Becker
Paul and Barbara Bedard
Beerco
Bishop Brothers
Blanchard Valley Health System
Jan Bloemer
Cynthia Bobash
Mary Bogner
Jerome B. Bohman
Rev. Bernard R. Bonnot
Bernard J. and Mary Bonosky
Carrie Brewster
Michael and Kathy Broering
Rev. Harold C. Brown
Rose M. Brown
Rosemary Burkhart
Robert and Darla Burns
Jo and Bernadette Caramat
Michael and Cathy Carr
Carolyn Cartwright
John and Judy Case
Clouse Construction Corp
Jo Ann Condry
Diversified Graphics, Inc
Fred and Trina Doepker
Joseph and Natalie Drake
Dundore Plumbing Heating & 

Cooling, LTD
Armand and Phyllis Durrieu
Donald and Cynthia Duston
E. Lee Construction
ECS Solutions
Edward Jones
Sarah Egan
Norman Emerine
Estate of Eleanore Duffley
Fabrizio & Shultz, LLC
Mary Farrell
Karl and Judy Fazenbaker
Joe and Gerry Fettig
First Insurance Group
John and Sally Fitzgerald
Vincent and Rita Foos
David V. Foos
Friends Office

John and Beverly Froning
Carolyn Gable
Geoffrey and Kathleen Garrison
Timothy and Jan Gase
John and Catherine Gase
Karl Gates
Kathleen Gates and Sally Griffin
Lawrence and Deborah George
Thelma Gerschutz
Richard A. Geyman
Thomas and Joyce Gibbons
Steve and Pam Goecke
Joe and Eloise Granata
Evelyn and Edward Gubernath
Anne Hackworth
Kathleen Hanko
John and Kathryn Hanley
Jovita Harrah
Mike and Joyce Hart
Paula Hasbach
Harold and Diane Haubert
Richard and Ruth Hawk
James and Phyllis Hays
Grant and Carissa Heminger
Jim and Marlene Henry
Mike and Dolores Herbert
Daniel and Sheila Hershiser
Frances Hipp
Marilyn J. Homeister
Jeffrey and Cynthia Horn
Carole Jean Huddleston
ICP, Inc
Interim HealthCare
Laszlo and Linda Ivanits
Donna Lynn Jackson
Dennis James and Gena 

Schachtschneider
Theresa Jankowski
JDH Construction, LLC
Jeffrey D. Shawberry, DDS
James J. Jentgen
Jean and Cliff Johnson
Journey Financial Solutions Group
Ann E. Keechle
Michele Kern
Daniel Kish
Dr. and Mrs. J. Philip and Carol 

Kuebler
Linda L. Kuhn
Laminate Technologies, Inc
Nick Lammers and Jane McKeever
Shirley Lardinais
Steven Lautermilch
Maurice and Vi Linder
Michael J. Maistros
Doris Mareches
Michael and Lori Margevicius

Gifts to the St. Francis Community

Joan Martin
Hugh and Maricela Mazzei
Michael and Beverly McGrath
Basil Meyer
Ellen Milford
Norma Miller
Monica Miller
Ernest J. Miller
Thomas and Mary Kay Miller
Modern Woodmen of America
Mohawk Supply, Inc
Arnold and Josephine Mohler
Randy and Anne Moore
John and Linda Moran
Rev. James Morman, T.O.R.
Dan Moulton
Margaret C. Murphy
Barbara Neikirk
Kurt Niermeyer
Pat Nye
Mary Lou O’Brien
Old Fort Banking Company
Deacon Jim Olinger
Bertha Guerrero Pena
Thomas and Dianne Powers
Pyramid Recruiting Office, Inc
Jane Recker
Roger Rhoad
David E. Rice
Steve and Julie Rieman
John and Julie Riepenhoff
Wayne and Virginia Robinson
Gerald and Sharon Rockey
Paul and Catherine Rodjom
Marilyn Roll
Norman and Kathleen Rose
Judy Rossano
Sacksteder Worland Insurance
Richard and Jerilyn Sandifer
Jerome C. Schmidt
Barbara Schmiedebusch
William and Sue Schultz
Edward J. and Rita Schwab II
Dave and Lois Schwieterman
Schwochow Unlimited, Inc
Mary Jane Shank-Dick
Eleanor L. Shaw
Christine Siebenaler
Dan and Cathy Siebenaler
Smith Family Foods
Sound Solutions
Spectrum Eye Care, Inc
Robert and Sylvia Sporman
Sharon Steinmetz
Richard L. Stockmaster
David and Cindy Stueve
Superior Energy Solutions

The Ohio Automotive Supply Co
James and Julia Thomas
Wallace T. and Virginia Thompson
Dale Thornton
Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc
Tiffin Metal Products
Gary W. Tirrell
Traunero Funeral Home
Wanda Tully
Herman and Jane VandeKerkhoff
Sister Verlina
Viewpoint Graphics, Inc
Wendy Vogel
Rita Walsh
John and Judith A. Washbush
Joan Wassermann
Webster Foundation, Inc
Weininger Family Dentistry
Karen Sue Wikoff
Carl and Susan Williams
Anna Wright
Jeanne Wulfhorst
Sarah Wurm
Your Legacy Federal Credit Union
Sandra L. and James Zavatsky
Jeanne Zurat
John and Jane Zuzek

St. Francis Community                   
In-Kind Gifts

AAA Ohio Auto Club
Ameriwood
Carl and Theresa Arnold
Arnold Vending Company, Inc
Art Van Furniture
Asian Grill
Auto Zone
Bailiwicks Coffee Company
Ballreich’s Potato Chips, Inc
Baumann’s Auto Group
Mike and Linda Bell
Bella Cuisine
Benchwarmers Restaurant & 

Delivery
Carmie’s Grill & Bar
Church & Dwight, Inc
Cinemark Theater
CSJ Initiatives-Tiffin (SFSM)
Deckers Furniture
Delaware North at                  

Geneva-on-the-Lake
Denny’s Restaurant
Depot Pizza
Domino’s
Dunkin Donuts
Family Video
Fatheads
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 Findlay Implement Co. dba Tiffin 
Ag & Turf

Franciscan Earth Literacy Center
Frisch’s Big Boy
Frontier Trails Cabins
Fu Lin Buffet
Great Lakes Ace Hardware
GW’s Fine Food & Spirits
Hampton Inn
Jolly’s
Kuebler Shoes
Lee’s Famous Recipe Chicken
Linda Ritzler, CPA
Lowe’s
Madison Street Tavern
Marco’s Pizza
Mark and Andria Marquis
Elisa Martinez
MLAD Graphic Design            

Services, LLC
Mohawk Supply, Inc
Rev. Frank Murd
Ohio Expo Center & State Fair
Old School House Brewery
Panda Express
Paulette’s
Penn Station
Republic Lumber
John and Julie Riepenhoff
Ritz Theatre, Inc
Carlos Rodriguez
Sam’s Club
Schwochow Unlimited, Inc
Seneca Car Wash
Sentinel Career Center

S-Group Companies (Wendy’s)
Simply’s Susan’s
Something Different Crafts
St. Francis Spirituality Center
Texas Roadhouse
The Clover Club
The Corner Restaurant
The Empire 138
The Renaissance of Tiffin
The Viaduct Bar and Grill, LLC
Threads, Inc
Thumbs Up Mittens
Tiffin Community YMCA
Tiffin Pedal Company
Tiffin Scenic Studios
Tim Hortons
TJ Willie’s
Toft’s Dairy, Inc
Toledo Symphony
Tractor Supply Company
Walmart
Who’s Nuts?
X-Caret Restaurant
YZ Creations

St. Francis Community                   
Major Sponsors

Anonymous 
Conrad N. Hilton Fund for Sisters
CPPS Heritage Mission Fund
Richard and Margaret Crandall
Raymond and Emily Decanio
Patricia M. DeFrain
Diocese of Trenton
Everence Mennonite Foundation

Greater Toledo Community 
Foundation

Evan and Anna Hand
Harl and Evelyn Mansur Foundation
Judith Hofmann
Rev. Robert Kill
Marathon Classic
George and Dorothy A. Mazaitis
Mennonite Central Committee 
Mercy Health Foundation 
Elmer and Dorothy Meyer
National Religious Retirement 

Office
Dr. Mary Eleanor Nicholson
Phillips Manufacturing and Tower 

Company
Roman Catholic Archdiocese of 

Indianapolis, Inc
Judy Rossano
Carol A. Saro
Sauders - Everence Foundation
Sisters of St Francis-Sacred Heart 

Charitable Fund
Support Our Aging Religious, Inc
The Donald D. Lynch Family 

Foundation
Tiffin Community Foundation, Inc
Chester and Verna Zaydel
Laminate Technologies/Fred Zoeller

St. Francis Legacy Circle

Thanks to all who have planned gifts 
effective during or after their lifetime.

Mary Deffenbaugh
Wilma L. Farmer

Patricia and Antonio Filigno
Judith B. Hofmann
Robert and Sharon Huss
Sr. Eileen Kazmierowicz
Mary Jane Kunz
Lucia F. Lupica 
Nicholas and Jane McKeever 

Lammers 
Robert and Mary Beth McKown
David J. and Lisa M. Mittelkamp
Rev. Frank Murd 
Mary Ann Wechter
Jeanne Zurat

Contact mission@tiffinfranciscans.
org  for information on how to join 
St. Francis Legacy Circle.

In Memoriam

+Ron Biamonte
+Kathleen Brock
+Helen Bursa
+Eleanore Duffley
+Franklin Eishen
+Mary Agnes Eishen
+Ruth Forer
+Annabel Frish
+Dolores Meyer
+Judy Mich
+Elenora C. Ricker
+Clarence Smith
+Ruth Smith
+Rev. Jim Steinle
+Ermal Joan Wagner
+Martha J. Wagner
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Thanks to Our 2020 Corporate Sponsors
Corporate sponsorship of fundraising and partnering events is a valuable and high-profile way for companies to build and strengthen 
brand recognition and fulfill community benefit objectives. Corporate sponsors underwrite St. Francis Campus fundraisers that provide 
essential operating support to fulfill St. Francis Community’s mission on a daily basis. This support receives well deserved recognition 
through our website, St. Francis Community Magazine, and recognition at events. 

Each year, St. Francis Community hosts the Franciscan Earth Literacy Center’s Summer Harvest Gourmet Gala, the St. Francis Spirituality 
Center fundraiser, St. Francis Community’s Mardi Gras, and St. Francis Senior Ministries’ partnering events.

To learn more about becoming a Corporate Sponsor, email mission@tiffinfranciscans.org.

 The Advertiser-Tribune
 w w w. a d v e r t i s e r- t r i b u n e . c o m

INSURANCE AGENCY, INC.

Certified Public Accountants

&Shultz, LLC

Fabrizio

Tiffin Deluxe Services, Inc.



Mission Advancement Office 
200 St. Francis Avenue Tiffin, OH 44883

Please Recycle

Marathon Awards FELC 
Marathon LPGA Classic donates record $600,000 to 25 Northwest Ohio children’s 
charities including $37,500 awarded to the Franciscan Earth Literacy Center (FELC) in 
December of 2020!

According to Mimi Johnston, Director at FELC, the Marathon Classic grant will make a 
huge difference for FELC as they transition from COVID restrictions back to in-person 
educational programs and camps. “While 2020 presented plenty of challenges, 2021 
is full of its own unique demands for our school and camp programs. We will continue 
to create virtual programs and Science Club boxes as long as there is a need for them, 
while also providing in-person programming for the 
children of our community. We absolutely could not 
meet all those needs without the help of organizations 
like the Marathon Classic,” explained Mimi.

“Three years of funding makes longer-range 
educational and summer camp programming possible. 
We are so grateful to the Marathon Classic for seeing 
the value in FELC’s work and contributing to it in a 
meaningful and tangible way.” 

The St. Francis Community Magazine is 
published by the Mission Advancement 

Office for the St. Francis Community.

Correspondence may be sent to: 
Mission Advancement Office 

200 St. Francis Ave. 
Tiffin, OH 44883

Email: 
mission@tiffinfranciscans.org

Or visit us at: 
www.sfctiffin.org

“T rue progress quietly and persistently 
moves along without notice.” 

– St. Francis of  Assisi

Stay Connected!
Visit www.sfctiffin.org, where you 

can find upcoming 
events, watch videos, 
and learn more 

about our campus 
ministries 
through our 

websites. 

If you are interested in receiving our 
new e-newsletter, send us your
email address at mission@
tiffinfranciscans.org or call us at                                             
419-447-0435, ext. 132. 

Toledo, OH – 2020 has challenged businesses, communities and families in 
ways that were never thought possible. Despite the many challenges caused 
by COVID-19, this year’s Marathon LPGA Classic presented by Dana was 
successfully held thanks to the generous support of sponsors, volunteers 
and the LPGA. In addition to an exciting final round battle between winner 
Danielle Kang and past Marathon LPGA Classic champion Lydia Ko, this year’s 
tournament raised a record $600,000 for 25 northwest Ohio children’s charities.

With this year’s $600,000 contribution the Marathon LPGA Classic presented 
by Dana has now raised over $12 million for 190 northwest Ohio and southeast 
Michigan children’s charities since its inception in 1984. 

To listen to the acceptance video from Mimi 
Johnston, click https://youtu.be/GI4VONAY3iU


